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The Erie County Sheriff’s Office responded to 251 calls the week of this report.  Below is a 

sampling of the noteworthy incidents in Grand Island. 

 

Date Type Street Narrative 
10/10 UUMV Stony Point Rd. Deputies received a complaint from a resident who says his 

work truck was stolen overnight. Vehicle was entered into the 

database as stolen and forwarded to the detective bureau.  

   

10/10 Traffic Stop/ Arrest I-190 @ Long Rd. Deputies initiated a traffic stop on a black Chrysler sedan. The 

vehicle was found to be suspended for insurance reasons. The 

driver/owner was found to also have a suspended license. 

Suspect was arrested for those charges and released on UTT’s. 

The vehicle was towed and the plates were confiscated.  

   

10/11 Traffic Stop/ Warrant 

Arrest 

I-190 @ Whitehaven 

Rd. 

Deputies initiated a traffic stop on a red Toyota sedan. The 

driver was identified  and found to have 8 outstanding warrants 

out of the City of Buffalo. He  was detained and turned over to 

Buffalo PD.   

   

10/11 Motorcycle 

Complaint/ AUO 

Grand Island Bd. @ 

Bedell Rd. 

Deputies responded to a traffic complaint of motorcycle’s 

speeding in the area. Deputies located several motorcycle’s 

unoccupied at a residence near the corner. Shortly later one 

motorcycle was located at a high rate of speed on the I-190S. 

Deputies acquired the plate number and the driver,   was later 

located and charged with several misdemeanor charges. He was 

taken to the ECHC because of an active warrant as well.   

   

10/14 Youth Activity Bruce Lane Deputies responded to children in the neighborhood banging on 

doors. Deputies located a 10 and 8 year old apparent siblings 

and returned them to their parents on Carter Dr. All parties were 

advised.  

10/15 ATV Operation on 

Street 

West River Rd @ 

Sunset Dr. 

Deputies received complaints of dirt bikes riding down the 

roadway along West River Rd. Witnesses said the bikes pulled 

into a residence on Alt Blvd. Deputies located one bike and had 

it towed. No one was answering at the residence. Shortly later 

another bike showed up so they towed that one as well. Property 

owner finally returned was very agitated with patrol being on 

his property. He was advised of the situation and Deputies 

cleared the scene. 

10/16 Mental Towerwood  Rd. Deputies responded to a male possibly overdosing on pills while 

video chatting. Deputies arrived to find that the male had left on 

foot. Due to the circumstances the subject’s phone was pinged 

to find his location. Subject was later found on the side of the 

road cold and disturbed. Subject was transported to ECMC on 

MHL 9.41 papers for evaluation. 



    

    

 


